April 3, 2001

NMOCD

Attn: Chris Williams ),
1625 N French Drive W %&(

Hobbs, NM 88240

RE:  Follow-up information concerning the dual packer isolation of wellbore damage in the
B.F. Harrison “B” #1 wellbore.

Dear Sir:

As agreed upon, the following information is being forwarded concerning the unorthodox repair
and subsequent production of B.F. Harrison “B” #1 well (API 30-025-30200). As you may
recall, this wellbore was damaged as a result of lateral drilling from the B.F. Harrison “B” #18
wellbore (API 30-025-32159). B.F. Harrison “B” #1 is completed in the Drinkard-Abo formation
and the puncture occurred in the Glorietta formation. Because of the unusual situation that
existed, agreement was reached whereas the damaged casing would be isolated with the use of
two packers set in tandem. This would allow effective isolation between the two formations. As
agreed, production rates in both wells and the annulus pressure has been monitored in the #1 well.

Attached is a history of this information, which indicates that the two packers are holding and are
proving to be effective barriers between the two zones. If you have any questions concerning this
information, don’t hesistate to call me at (915) 688-4639.

Sincerely,
Tonl M
Tim Néin
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